
JANUARY, 2016	 PAGE 1

JANUARY 2016                   TEVET-SH’VAT 5776                 VOLUME XLIV - NUMBER 5

Celebrating Chanukkah at the Congregational Chanukkah Dinner

Scenes from the first annual Congregation Emanu El Shabbaton
at Camp Mountain Chai in Angelus Oaks, CA
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SHABBAT CELEBRATIONS
      

HAPPY NEW YEAR!
Friday - January 1, 2016   - Led by Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
Kabbalat Shabbat Service at 7:00 pm
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Michelle and Paul Zipperstein

Saturday - January 2, 2016  - Led by Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
Torah Study - 9:15 to 9:45 am - Shabbat Morning Service - 10:00 am
Parashat Shemot - zeny zyxt
Exodus 1:1-6:1 - Haftarah - Isaiah 27:6 - 28:13; 29:22 - 29:23
Kiddush Following the Service

SHABBAT ALIVE
Friday - January 8, 2016   - Led by Rabbi Sherwood
Catered Dinner at 6:00 pm / “Shabbat Alive” Service at 7:00 pm
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Cherrie and Ron Lubey in honor of Cherrie's birthday

Saturday - January 9, 2016  - Led by Rabbi Sherwood
Torah Study - 9:15 to 9:45 am - Shabbat Morning Service - 10:00 am
Parashat Va'era - `x`e zyxt
Exodus 6:2 - 9:35 - Haftarah - Ezekiel 28:25 - 29:21
Kiddush Following the Service

  
                         

Friday - January 15, 2016 - Led by Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
Kabbalat Shabbat at 7:00pm 
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Shelley and Joseph Bodnar

Saturday - January 16, 2016 - Led by Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
Torah Study - 9:15 to 9:45 am - Shabbat Morning Service - 10:00 am
Parashat Bo - `a zyxt - Exodus 10:1 - 13:16 - Haftarah - Jeremiah 46:13 - 46:28
Kiddush following the Service

SHABBAT SHIRAH/CHOIR SHABBAT
Friday - January 22, 2016 - 7:00 pm - Led by Rabbi Jay Sherwood and Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
Kabbalat Shabbat at 7:00pm 
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Phyllis Sweet in honor of birthdays, children & grandchildren

Saturday - January 23, 2016  - Led by Rabbi Jay Sherwood and Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
Torah Study - 9:15 to 9:45 am - Shabbat Morning Service -  10:00 am
Parashat Beshalach - glya zyxt - Exodus 13:17 - 17:16 - Haftarah - Judges 4:4 - 5:31
Kiddush Following the Service

ASK THE RABBI SHABBAT
Friday - January 29, 2016 - 7:00 pm - Led by Rabbi Jay Sherwood
Kabbalat Shabbat at 7:00pm 
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Saralyn Tossetti

Saturday - January 30, 2016  - Led by Rabbi Jay Sherwood
Torah Study - 9:15 to 9:45 am - Shabbat Morning Service -  10:00 am
Parashat Yitro - exzi zyxt - Exodus 18:1 - 20:23 - Haftarah - Isaiah 6:1 - 7:6; 9:5 - 9:6
Kiddush Following the Service
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Rabbinic Reflections
The year 2015 has come to close, ending with

signs of both sadness and joy.
Early in December, tragedy
struck in our own backyard.
Terrorists killed 14 people and
injured nearly two dozen more at
the Inland Regional Center in
San Bernardino. Hours later, law
enforcement officials discovered
an arsenal that was stockpiled by
those terrorists here in Redlands,

only minutes from our congregation. This tragic event
has shaken our sense of safety and security in our own
homes. We begin to walk with a little more caution,
but also with a little more fear.  We weep with our
neighbors at the senseless killing perpetrated in the
name of religion. Our community has come together
to raise money in support the victims, pray in memory
of those killed, and ask for healing for those who were
injured. The interfaith religious leaders of our
community have come together for prayer vigils, press
releases, and media interviews. But we must not stop
at mere words. We must demand that the leadership of
our country takes action to address both of the
problems that were at the root of the violence that
shook our community—international terrorism and the
epidemic of gun violence in America. As individuals,
we must do our part as well. The most important thing
that we can do is to live our lives—we cannot walk
around scared because of this event and other events
like it—for if we do, the terrorists win. And we will
not let them win!

Instead of focusing on sadness and terror, we
will celebrate our joys. December also brought great
joy, with the celebration of the miracle of Chanukkah
and our inaugural Shabbaton weekend. I write these
words having just returned from an inspiring weekend
at Camp Mountain Chai in Angeleus Oaks, with a
group of Congregation Emanu El members who were
the chalutzim (pioneers) of this new Shabbaton
program. Snow was on the ground when we arrived
and more fell as we gathered in front of the fireplace
on Saturday night. We began Friday evening with a
traditional Shabbat dinner followed by Kabbalat
Shabbat services. Saturday was filled with morning
prayers, Torah study, archery, sledding, family game
night and much more. There was great joy in
disconnecting from the tether of electronics and the
24-hour news cycle, and just breathing in Shabbat,
enjoying the beautiful scenery and sharing each
other’s company. Next year we will return with more
friends to share the experience.

Life is filled with joys and sorrows. As we
begin the year 2016, may we continue to support each
other in times of sorrow, and may we continue to
celebrate the joys. And may the joys far outnumber
the sorrows! Amen!

Kol tuv,

Rabbi Jay Sherwood

Cantorial Comments
Mi chamocha ba’eilim Adonai? 
Who is like you Adonai among
the gods that are worshipped?
Mi kamocha ne’edar  ba-kodesh? 
 Who is like You, majestic in
holiness, awesome in splendor,
working wonders?
 Choir Shabbat 1/22/2016 -
Exodus, 15:11 (B’shalach)

Happy 2016!  I want to jump right in and draw your
attention to this month’s worship schedule – normally,
our Choir Shabbat is on the third Friday of the month,
but we are blessed to begin our secular New Year with
not only four, but FIVE Fridays!  On the fourth
Shabbat of January we’ll be reading Beshalach – the
Torah portion also known as Shabbat Shirah or the
‘Shabbat of Song’ therefore, that service will also
feature our wonderful Congregation Emanu El choir.
And…because Shabbat Shirah just about corresponds
with the yahrzeit of Singer-songwriter, Debbie
Friedman, z.l., you can look forward to a special
Shabbat with many of Debbie’s melodies that have so
richly influenced Jewish synagogue worship liturgy
throughout the world. 

May the spirit and power of music bring joy to the
hearts and souls of all who enter our synagogue walls
– may 2016 be a year of renewed hope, happiness and
peace to all. 

B’Shira - 
Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel

In Memoriam
dkxal mpexkf

The congregation notes with profound sorrow the recent
deaths of

Jacqueline Russler
She is survived by her daughters

Nicole Russler, Gwynneth Russler (Tunney), 
Libby Russler (Sager) and Faith Russler 

and two grandchildren 
She was predeceased by her husband William J. Russler

President of Congregation Emanu El - 1958-1960
 

Nathan Rogers Gainsboro
He is survived by his sister 

Gloria Cutler

May the memories of the righteous be for a blessing!
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       Presidential Perspectives
As we enjoy the holiday   season, we
are all trying to process the acts of
violence that have taken place in San
Bernardino and Redlands.  I find it
almost impossible to comprehend the
scope of the crimes, the impact on
the families of the victims and the
effects, both immediate and long
term, felt by our communities.  These
unspeakable acts have made it

apparent that a review of Congregation Emanu El’s
emergency response procedures is in order.  We have
taken the matter(s) under consideration at the December
board meeting.  Our congregation is fortunate to have as
a member Phil Holder, a member of an area police force,
who will guide us in these discussions and serve as a
liaison to the Redlands Police Department.  We are
resolved to begin 2016 with a heightened awareness of
the dangers that surround us and a firm plan to respond
to emergencies, be they naturally occurring or
man-made.
   In the days that followed the shooting, our clergy
Rabbis Sherwood and Cohn and Cantor Jennifer
Bern-Vogel, participated in a community prayer vigil at
Our Lady of the Rosary in San Bernardino, helping the
surrounding communities cope with and heal from the
violence. In addition, Rabbi Sherwood was a part of the
community prayer vigil at the Islamic Center in Redlands
and Rabbi Cohn spoke at the Mayor’s prayer vigil in San
Bernardino.  Due to the proximity of our congregation to
the events, Rabbi Sherwood became an early conduit of
information to the press in Israel, conducting many
interviews by phone and appearing on talk radio as well.
For all that they did in the cause of dealing with the
crisis and healing our communities, I commend and
thank them.

   The Board of directors considered the “brainstorming”
list at the December meeting and has determined which
activities will be most successful.  We are grateful for
the enthusiastic attendance and participation.

   Emily and I wish you and your families a safe,
productive and joyous 2016!

L’Hitraot,

Craig Beasley

aeh lfn
Mazal Tov

The congregation wishes Bonnie Konowitch and
Richard Simon a hearty Mazal Tov on their recent

marriage!

Sisterhood Speaks 
On behalf of our Sisterhood board,
I hope all had a wonderful
Chanukah filled with light and joy
as well as a happy and healthy
New Year. 
   December was a month that
began with heavy hearts and
disbelief, as our local area was

subjected to an act of terror.  Please know that our
thoughts and hearts are with those affected by the events
of December 2nd in San Bernardino.  Our Temple has a
deep and rich history within the San Bernardino
community and shares in prayers for our surrounding
congregations and Sisterhoods of all types to help each
other heal.  Thank you to both Rabbi Sherwood and
Rabbi Cohn for providing a source of comfort and
spiritual compass during these difficult times.  Thank
you to our CEE Sisters who provided each other words
and acts of kindness.  At these times our hearts beat as
one.
   On December 13th we had a delicious and fun filled
Chanukah-dinner, organized by the awesome duo of
Michelle Kaufman and Samita Needelman -- thank you
ladies!  
   Our next event is the much-anticipated Casino Night
on January 30th!!  Please make sure to RSVP as soon as
possible and consider taking advantage of becoming an
underwriter . . . please contact Stacy Knox or Jill
Weissman for details!  
   February 15th will be our “Maj” Tournament- a day
filled with friends, games, prizes and food.  Please
contact Carol Wizer or Paula Kaye to donate items for
baskets, food or your time in helping throughout the
tournament and day.
   Our next meeting will be January 10th at 10:00 a.m. and
all are welcome to attend.

Best,

Francesca Sweet

Temple Board of Directors Meeting
Thursday - January 21, 2016

7:00 pm

Members of the congregation are always
welcome to attend the meetings of the Board

and to participate in its deliberations
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Treasurer’s Report
My friends,
   The month of November
brought mostly good news to
your treasurer’s desk. Income of
$55,000 exceeded expenses of
$37,000 due mostly to
collections of the annual Kol
Nidre pledge and the
outstanding work done by Karen

Levine and her committee in organizing the first ever
“Top Chef” competition. Not only that, the temple
received a long-awaited check for over $132,000 from
the estate of Burt and Sally Brin. This donation funnels
into our capital campaign to be used to help pay
expenses throughout the coming year.
   Unfortunately, we’re still behind our goals for the year
in all critical areas: dues, mortgage reduction and SJL
tuition. At this rate we’ll burn through all of our reserves
by the end of the fiscal year and potentially run a deficit
in fiscal 2017. So, while it’s nice to have a little
breathing room, we can’t take our eyes off our goal of
financial independence. There are so many opportunities
to help keep our congregation alive and healthy… please
consider donating to one of our many charitable funds,
attending our fundraisers and buying temple scrip.
   I would like to thank everyone who has volunteered to
work in the temple office to help with the many tasks
that need to be done on a daily basis. Unfortunately, we
were not able to retain our Administrative Assistant and
now rely 100% on volunteers to help Judy. If you would
like to volunteer, please contact the temple office. Any
help would be appreciated.
   I would also like to personally thank everyone who has
agreed to go all-electronic for our bulletin. Thanks to
you, we have reduced our bulletin-related expenses by
90%. Please make sure to visit our web site and
Facebook page… our fundraisers will be advertised there
more and more as we seek to cut back on printing and
mailing expenses. With your help, we’ll make it through
this financial crisis.
   Finally, I would like to thank every single one of you
for your generous spirit throughout the holidays. You’ve
proven that we’re a real family. We pitch in when we
have to, we come together to help, and we stand up for
what we believe in when we have to. We’ve been
reminded lately that the world around us is full of angry
people, and it’s nice to know that within our walls, we
can feel nothing but love.

Peace, 

                                            Stuart Sweet  

Camperships available now!

    

Parents, as you begin to think about
summer plans for your children, please consider
sending them to a Jewish camp. Study after study
has shown that one of the most important
experiences in establishing Jewish identity is going
to a Jewish Summer Camp. Campers experience
Judaism twenty-four/seven - a difficult proposition
in the Inland Empire. The memories and
experiences our youngsters come home with are
indescribable.  Campers return from a Jewish
summer camp with stories of how they spent
Shabbat, activities that challenged them both
intellectually, spiritually and physically; and, most
importantly, they will forge new, life-long
friendships.

Later this month, we will announce dates
that Camp Mountain Chai and URJ Camp Newman
will visit us for presentations about summer camp.
To qualify for a scholarship, you may attend one
the these camps, or one the other area Jewish
camps, including: Camp Hess Kramer, Gindling
Hilltop Camp, Camp JCA Shalom, Camp Ramah,
Camp Alonim - or any other Jewish residential
camp.

 The Sisterhood of Congregation Emanu El
oversees the Rabbi Hillel and Rita Cohn
Campership Fund.  Funds have been set aside to
assist Congregation Emanu El families with
sending their children to camp.  Campership
Applications are available at the Temple Office or
you may contact Leone Hyman

Camperships are also available from the
One Happy Camper Foundation through the
various camp offices. Please contact Rabbi
Sherwood for information about this campership or
any other information about Jewish Summer
Camps.
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Congregation Emanu El is in need of
the following items and services: 

Video Projector
Office Computers

Permanent Outdoor Signage

or you can sponsor a month of:
Gardening

Maintenance
Electricity

Janitorial Services
SJL Student Scholarship

Contact the temple office if you are interested in
donating one of these items.

Thank you!

Shabbat Alive Dinner & Service
Friday, January 8, 2016

Shabbat Alive is a community dinner followed by a
participatory, musical Shabbat service in the round.

Dinner is $10/person, but children under 10 years old
pay their age. The cost at the door is $13.00 if food is
available. Please make your payment at the temple
office. This month’s menu: Brisket, Salad,
Vegetables and Rice.

Dinner begins at 6:00pm
Shabbat service begins at 7:00pm

RSVP at
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/shabbat-alive-januar

y-2016-tickets-20146410456

How To Be Jewish: Life Cycle Edition

A NEW ADULT EDUCATION CLASS
with Rabbi Jay Sherwood

The Jewish life cycle is filled with joy and sadness.
We celebrate many milestones from birth to death. But
how do we observe these occasions? How do you
arrange a brit milah for a new born baby? What is
proper for  Bar/Bat Mitavah celebrations? Why do
we dance before the bride and groom? How do you sit
shiva when someone dies?

THIS IS A TWO PART CLASS
TUESDAY, JANUARY 5 
TUESDAY, JANUARY 12

From 7:00 to 8:30 pm

Tu B’Shvat Seder
January 24, 2016
6:00pm - 8:00pm

Join us for a celebration of Tu B'Shvat. Traditionally
the New Year of the Trees, this ancient holiday has

taken on a modern meaning as the Jewish Earth Day.

  In celebration of Tu B’Shvat, Congregation Emanu
El and Congregation Etz Hadar join together for a

Tu B’Shvat Seder. The Seder plate is filled with fruits,
nuts and wines, and we will serve a delicious Middle

Eastern vegetarian dinner during the Seder.

Cost: $10/members; $15/non-members

RSVP at:
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/tu-bshvat-seder-ticke

ts-20155984091
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JOIN US FOR

On the 2nd Friday of each month
 join us for an Erev Shabbat experience
for children in Pre-K through 1st grade

(but all are welcome to join in!)

Join Rabbi Jay Sherwood for
a 30-minute service

with music, stories and a Hershey‛s kiss
to welcome the sweet Shabbat

Upcoming Dates
January 8 - 6:00pm–6:30pm

February 12 - 6:00pm–6:30pm

Sisterhood Book Club
January 21, 2016

The book we have chosen is The Girl from the
Garden by Parnaz Foroutan. A suspenseful debut
novel of desire, obsession, power, and
vulnerability, in which a crisis of inheritance
leads to the downfall of a wealthy family of
Persian Jews in early twentieth-century Iran.
(Goodreads).  Come join us for lively discussions
and fun. Zee Knapp has graciously offered to host
the club for January.

Mark your calendar

Mah Jong Tournament 2016!

Monday, February 15 
President’s Day

Preparations are already underway to make
the 2016 Mahj games the biggest and best
AND most fun ever! 

  One of the most popular attractions of the day are
the beautiful baskets loaded with gifts and treats
that are raffled off. In the past, we've been able to
make over a dozen large baskets thanks to the
donations of members of our temple and
community. 

  Sisterhood would greatly appreciate your
donation of anything you feel would be
appropriate to place in one of these
baskets--including any large baskets you may
already have or would be willing to buy. Ideas for
donated basket items are unused gifts you might
already have in your closet, such as beauty
products, kitchen ware, or decorative home
accessories. Items or gift cards that you feel
comfortable soliciting from favorite businesses
would be welcome as would clear wrapping paper
or large ribbons for the baskets.

To donate or for further information, please call or
email: 
Paula Kaye:
909-794-7416 or okpkaye@verizon.net
or 
CaroleWizer:
909-794-4376 or wizeguytoo@gmail.com
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Eventbrite RSVP

With our new Eventbrite program, you can make
your own reservations for Congregation Emanu El
events by going to Eventbrite.com and signing up
for this free service.

Once signed up, type in Congregation Emanu El and
select the event that you want to RSVP for.

Enter the number of reservations.  When prompted for
payment, enter “no payment necessary.”

Then enter your name and email address.
We do not take money through Eventbrite.  It is only a

reservation system.  You must still pay the temple
office or Sisterhood for your event.  The cost of the

event will be in the Eventbrite notes.

If you want us to still take your reservation, just call the
office at (909) 307-0400.  You should still receive a

confirmation from Eventbrite the same day.

Remember the Scrip!

Remember that the easiest  way to help
the temple is to buy Scrip.

Buy Scrip for your personal shopping,
or as gifts for special occasions
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Sat. January 30, 2016
6:30 - 10:30 PM • 1495 Ford St. Redlands 

Blackjack, craps & roulette tables

Invite your friends: $36/person paid in advance

Includes gaming money, dinner and sodas

Beer, Wine, and other beverages plus extra 
gaming money will be available for purchase

Prizes!

Reservations due by January 22nd: (909) 307-0400

Register by the Early Bird deadline – 
January 15 and get $100 in extra gaming dollars

Join us for
Sisterhood’s
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Happy Birthday!!!
gny zcled mei

We rejoice with those whose birthdays occur in January and wish them a Mazal Tov:
1-Jan  Bernice Lowenstein
1-Jan  Leon Schwartz
3-Jan  Howard Sukenik
5-Jan  Cherrie Lubey
6-Jan  Julia Schachtel (12 years old)
7-Jan  Lawrence Raphael
7-Jan  Valerie Feltenberger
7-Jan  Roberta Feltenberger
8-Jan  Karen Levine
9-Jan  Dennis Benjamin
9-Jan  Eric Beasley
11-Jan Matthew ChristianScher
11-Jan  Julia Goldfarb-Sousa

11-Jan Emma Lehmann (13 years old)
12-Jan Shelby Braverman
13-Jan  Howard Synder
13-Jan  Rabbi Jay Sherwood
15-Jan  Katherine Kropf
15-Jan  Jordaniel Wolk
16-Jan  Michael Iasparro
16-Jan  Judith Charlick
17-Jan  Habtnesh Ezra
19-Jan  Jonathan Schachtel
20-Jan  Anthony Campbell
20-Jan  Anna Boatman
21-Jan  Jeanne Raynes

21-Jan  Debra Holder
22-Jan  Stuart Sweet
22-Jan  Jacob Watters
23-Jan  Gideon Feinstein (12 years old)
25-Jan  Melody Bell
27-Jan  James Knox
27-Jan  Lauren Levy (8 years old)
27-Jan  Melvin Eirew 
28-Jan  Scott Wilkie
29-Jan  Robert Gross
30-Jan  Grace Lehmann (15 years old)
31-Jan  Caleb Raynes (3 years old)
31-Jan  Rhoda Stahlberg

Yahrzeits
The following Yahrzeits will be observed during the month of January: Those with a () are inscribed on the
Wall of Perpetual Memorial:
January 1-2 2016 January 8-9 2016 January 15-16 2016 January 22-23 2016 January 29-30 2016
Daniel Marcus
Joseph Petrushkin
Esther Fox
Betty Lytle
Tillie Shane
William Burnett
Evelyn Press
Sam Fox
Dr. Marvin Gorenberg
Katherine Zucker
Anna Lazar
Esther Levin
Lillian Sutton
Helen Buchman
Aaron Kattan
Seymore Howard
Paula Silberman
Rachel Harris
Al Lavitt
Harry Mathews
Lillian Donenfeld
Samuel Smith
Hugo Blum
Hyman Shane
Ira Lewis
Isadore Press
Henry Helman
Madeline Finkle
Rabbi Abraham Solomon
Philip Cohn
Esther Braviroff
Abraham Rosenzweig
Sypera Wilkin
Anne Cornell
Max Berman
Henry Offe
Jess Speyer
Charles Moniak
Morris Rosenberg
Bernard Rest
Louis Kitay
Morris Wiseman
William Katzman
Ruth Comstock
Emma Strauss
Dorothy Eckstein

Mickel Rappaport
Louis Singer
Herman Roshwald
Morris Meyer
Sophie Forman
Henrietta Goodman
Joseph Schulman
Henry Weinberg
Dora Snyder
Morris Skolnek
Benjamin Rifkin
LeRoy Teeter
Esther Fox
Percy Levenson
Yetta Berman
Bernice Weingarten
Shirley Snofsky
Maurice Rogers
Dan Bennell
Benjamin Braviroff
Rose Schapiro
Lillie Weinberg
Hyman Zlatin
Harry Abber
Joseph Olenick
Jordan Patrovsky
Gable Gorenberg
Roberta Nickerson
Bea Levenson
Rita Albert
Lynne Wallach
Ethel Bittker
Jack Blumberg
Curtiss Mueller
Beatrice Kahn
Elena Blumberg
Lionel Heller
Becky Hanover
Barbara Parkin
Norman Leviant
Sam Skadron
Harry Yaroslow
Dorothy Robin
Joel Kaufman
Barbara Hurok
Dr. Schachtel
Shirley Levin

Benjamin Alexrod
Bessie Horwitz
Florence Kristal
Mildred Weiner
Alan Robbins
Belle Kantor
Bess Jarson
Jennie Davis
Joe Tishkoff
David Paris
Yetta Robbins
Kenneth Irom
Barnett Vaugall
Max Buchman
Audrey Chieffo
Robert Kaufman
Mark Greenky
Charles Yelsa
Allen Kayrell
William Klein
Saul Upin
Erma Haydis
Marcia Frisch
William Atlas
Fay Meyer
Peter Virshup
Julius Kreger
Arthur Krooth
Isadore Greenwald
Yetta Picker
Fannie Lapides
Rose Stelzer
Harold Kassel
Marian Marker
Herman Stein
Walter Newberger
Rose Hankin

Jennie Rothstein
Ida Shapiro
Rose Meyers
Dorothy Sharelson
Aurelian Iancu
Harriet Stein
Jenny Scher
Sadie Bresnick
Lester Cooperberg
Samuel Steinsapir
Jack Vaugall
Shirley Weinstein
Joseph Persh
Georgia Richmond
Anne Lebowitz
Tillie Lubey
Katie Philipson
Maysel Reyman
Michael Craely
Joseph Erlanger
Max Goodman
Jennie Berman
Leah Levene
Louis Warsaw
Florence Connell
David Walder
James Darling
Rose Aronoff
Samuel Snyder
Adam Kaufman
James Rosen
Eve Charlick
Minnie Kritzer
Melvyn Carsman
Melvin Walder
Samuel Arbeitsman
Anna Cooperberg
Samuel Blumenthal
Fannie Weisser
Rose Hirsch
S.Harry Litsky
Pearl Alexander
Ralph Kress
Steven Lubey
Evelyn Raphael
Morris Williky
Bessye Schulman
Sarah Zeller
Louis Rosenberg

William Pass
Anna Blaiss
Gertrude Kerner
Lillian Gimble
Rebecca Solter
Natalie Gilbert
Sylvia Irom
Jan Weinstein
Luella Cohen
Samuel Klein
Carol Corbin
Rhoda Fox
Stanley Helfman
Nettie Winter
Leonard Berry
Lillian Schwartz
Bettie McCarthy
Samuel Hearsh
Clara Leevan
Rose Goler
Hertzl Rubinstein
Evelyn Berger
Louis Fox
Maury Doros
Annie Isenberg
Elliot Slutsky
Arthur Neumann
Jacob Samuels
Frank Heller
Nathan Sorkin
David Fins
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Happy Anniversary
!aeh lfn

We congratulate and extend a Mazal Tov to the following whose wedding anniversaries occur in the month of
January:  4-Jan Harriet & Ray Briant

6-Jan Phyllis & Jerold Siperstein
17-Jan Kat & Howard Grossman

20-Jan  Leona Aronoff & Joseph Sadacca

We Gratefully Acknowledge
We gratefully acknowledge these contributions to our various temple funds:

HOME OF ETERNITY CEMETERY FUND

In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Matilda and George Siddel by Patricia J. Berger
Louis Kitay by Barry and Shelley Silver and Family
Jean Moss by Gloria and Max Chodak

TEMPLE FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
William Klemtner by Renee and Michael Kress
Jarrod Autterson by Diane Stone
Alyce Sentob Friedenberg by Carl Mitchell
AlC Keir Johnson by Dr Gary Schwartz
Herman Adams by Vicki and Dr. Geronimo Romero
Ruben Joseph by Thelma and Louis Press
Jean Moss by Annette and Lawrence Novack
Harold Herman by Harriet Herman
Jacques Zagha by Marco Zagha and family
Claire Gottlieb by Beverly and Kenneth Irom
Larry Schwartz by Pamela and Anthony Campbell
Albert F. Weiss by Esther Weiss
Rose Petrushkin by Sara Rubin
Matthew Raynes by Elayne Raynes and Jeffrey Raynes
Joan Simon by Richard Simon
Dorothy Eskin by Joyce and Barry Eskin
Aaron Kattan by Elaina and Marvin Reiter
Leon Arnold by Judith Smith and Michelle Anctil
Sam Fox by Bertha Fox
Anna Lazar by Bertha Fox
Aaron Fohrman by Elayne Raynes
Pauline Forman by Myral Bellman 
Albert Weiss by Ellen Weiss
Norman Leviant by Ellen Weiss
Harry Leviant by Ellen Weiss
Max Bittker by Ellen Weiss
Ethel Bittker by Ellen Weiss

In appreciation of …
Nicole Smith by Heidi Nimmo and Jeffrey Spears

Safety of …
Jordan Becker and Family by Linda and Peter Rhein

In honor of …
Marriage Margaret Kress and Lisa Mitchell by Leslie
and Dr. William Soltz
Jerry Ripley by Ethel McAfee
90th Birthday Larry Leiber by Phyllis and James Frasher
90th Birthday Larry Leiber by Dorothy Taub
Elaina and Marvin Reiter by Vickie and Steven Becker

In memory of…
Ruth Becker by Linda and Peter Rhein
William Becker by Linda and Peter Rhein
Beloved sister Marlene Becker Goldblum by Linda and
Peter Rhein

SISTERHOOD PULPIT FLOWER FUND 
In observance of the Yahrzeits of… 
William Klemtner by Renee and Michael Kress
Esna Cohen by Sunny Rabenstock
Joan Simon by Richard Simon
Regina Kleinman by Shelley and Joseph Bodner

RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
In honor of … 
Larry Lieber’s 90th Birthday by Harriet and Ray Briant
Victor Fenster’s Birthday by Elaina and Marvin Reiter
In appreciation of …
Rabbi Sherwood by Ethel McAfee

CANTOR’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
In appreciation of… 
Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel by Ethel McAfee
Cantor Jennifer Bern Vogel by Harriet and Ray Briant

MORTGAGE REDUCTION FUND 
In appreciation of … 
Rabbi Jay Sherwood and Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
for funeral services for Lazarus Wolk by Lisa and Kerry
Wise-Wolk

On occasions of joy or sorrow
a contribution to one of our temple

funds is always appropriate.
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CONGREGATION EMANU EL  
SCRIP ORDER FORM  

(Most popular retailers are listed below – BUT there are many more available!) 

Go to:  www.shopwithscrip.com for a complete list of all available Scrip retailers 
 

RETAILER ‐ 
% to congregation 

 
VALUE 

 
NO. 

$ 
Amount 

Albertson’s 4% $25   
Albertson’s 4% $100   
Amazon 3% $25   
Applebee’s 8% $25   
Arco 1.5% $50   
Barnes & Noble 9% $10   
Barnes & Noble 9% $25   
Bed Bath & Beyond 7% $25   
Burger King 4% $10   
Carl’s Jr. 5% $10   
Chevron 1.5% $50   
Chili’s/Mac Grill 11% $25   
Chipotle 10% $10   
Claim Jumper 9% $25   
Coffee Bean & Tea 9% $50   
CVS 6% $25   
CVS 6% $100   
Del Taco 4% $10   
El Pollo Loco 6% $10   
Home Depot 4% $25   
Home Depot 4% $100   
HomeGoods 7% $25   
I tunes  5% $15   
Jack in the Box 4% $10   
Kohl's 4% $25   
Kohl's 4% $100   
 

RETAILER ‐  
% to congregation 

 
VALUE

 
NO. 

$ 
Amount 

Krikorian  6% $8.00   
Lowe’s  4% $25   
Lowe’s  4% $100   
Mimi's  8% $25   
Olive Garden  9% $25   
Panera  9% $10   
Panera  9% $25   
Paws  10% $50   
Red Robin 9% $25   
Shell 2.5% $50   
Smart & Final  3% $25   
Smart & Final  3% $50   
Starbucks  7% $10   
Starbucks  7% $25   
Stater’s 6% $25   
Stater’s  6% $50   
Stater’s  6% $100   
Stater’s 6% $250   
Subway  6% $10   
Target  2.5% $100   
Target  2.5% $25   
Von’s  4% $25   
Von’s  4% $100   
Wal-Mart/Sam’s 2.5% $25   
Wal-Mart/Sam’s 2.5% $100   
Wendy’s  4% $10   

 

ADDED RETAILER  VALUE  NO.  $ Amount 
    
    
    

ADDED RETAILER  VALUE  NO.  $ Amount 
   
   
   

 

NAME  PAID  CHECK NO.  CASH  ORDER TOTAL 

         

ORDER FILLED BY  ORDER RECEIVED BY  DATE DELIVERED 

     

 

Make checks payable to:  Congregation Emanu El 
Scrip is available in the Congregation Emanu El office during normal office hours 

 

E‐mail us at scrip@emanuelsb.org  to order or get more information about the scrip program 
We will gladly order scrip for you!   

If needed, we can arrange delivery, too! 
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